
 
 

         Krotoszyn, 27th February 2022  

 

 

THE APPEAL OF EUROPEAN SUMO FEDERATION FOR PEACE 

 

In view of the escalation of military action against a free Ukraine and the threat of nuclear 

weapons, we condemn the attack by Russia and firmly oppose the shedding of blood. At the same 

time, we express our support to the Ukrainian People, who are now defending their homeland. 

 

In solidarity with Ukraine, and with sumo athletes in particular, we decided to suspend, until 

further notice, the organization of sumo sports competitions at the European level. In our noble 

martial art, the principle of fair play is the foundation and the basis for action, what's more, it is our 

life sign and we will never leave this way.  

 

At the same time, we declare our full readiness to help the athletes from Ukraine, their families, 

relatives and all who need it. 

 

 

President Dariusz Rozum 

with The Board of European 

Sumo Federation   

 

 

 

 


